
Great Basin Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda 2016 

 
Date:      Saturday, August 13, 2016 Note taker:  Gina Bald 
GB MAC/GACC Coordinator:   
   
Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: Summarize the following in 4 min or less: 
• Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date 
• Significant changes since the last 209 
• BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS’s) 
• Political Issues / Community Meetings 
• Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues 
• Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents 
• Critical Resource Needs 
• Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob 
 
Predictive Services: 

Weather update: 
Shelby Law 

High pressure over the GB – Temperatures increasing over next couple of 

days.  Instability in Central ID mtns.  Increased chance of gusty winds in 

Central ID mtns and moving into S ID and N NV. Monday – on the drier side. 

Later, deeper moisture in GB Wed and Thurs.  Most thunderstorms over UT 

and W WY. Short term:  isolated toward ID - unstable conditions.   
GBCC Update: 
Gina Dingman 

• Light IA.  15 new for 141 acres 
• Large Fire Growth: 1748 
• Reassigning resources as available.  Starting to see less need for 

T3 Helos. Local ships available for IA. 
• Staging Areas in TWF and SLC.  TWF getting close to shut down 

due to college starting up. 
• In the GB:  2 MAFFs, 2 Scoopers, 2 AT,  1 VLAT, 21 SEATS (2 D/O) 
• Helos Committed:  16 T1, 15 T2, 25 T3 

MAC / GBCC 
Coordinator 
Derrek Hartman 

• T1 Crew Memo will be sent which discusses holding crews prior to 
14th day to keep from all timing out at the same time. 

• FAST team has in-briefing Monday afternoon.  They will come up 
with game plan, schedule.  Possibly start clockwise rotation starting 
in NV.  Rowdy Muir is the Lead. 

1 
Fire: Pioneer 
IC: Wilkins, South 
Zone, Chadwick, 
North Zone 
 

66884 / 40% /1792 /36.9M  
• East:  Keeping in check.  Working Northward.  GB Team 6 needs to 

burn across the road first. 
• South:  Suppression repair and patrol.  Old burn. 
• Communication going well between teams. 
• Limited with frequencies for line folks 
• North Zone:  Trying to tie 2 separate burns on both sides of Hwy 

17.  Operation this evening.  Staging Area in Lowman.  Interested 
in the T1 Crew Memo. 



• Critical Resource Needs:  7 T1 Crews, 6 T2IA for support on 
complex burnout for a couple of shift.  This is for both IMTs. 

• Closures:  Forest, Hwy 17 closed.  Hwy 21 open with unburned 
pockets.  Adjusted closure area for North end of fire. 

• Community meeting:  Sunday in Lowman 
• Political Issues:  Governor of Idaho may visit on Wednesday 
• Injuries:   None 
• No Resources available to reassign or release 

2 
Fire:  Strawberry 
IC:  Kuo 

4661 / 52% / 434 / 1.2M (doesn’t include aircraft from yesterday) 
• Good day.  Held in place. 
• North:  Patrol/monitor.  Sage Grouse habitat. 
• East and West:  Good progress – direct attack.  Interior island of 

PJ. 
• South:  Significant air show – retardant.  Went well.  – good 

weather window. Held in place. Crews made progress with direct 
attack. 

• Long Term Contingency Plan – presentation to NPS and BLM – 
finalizing today into WFDSS. 

• Park has given IA responsibility 
• If we continue to be successful with direct attack, transition to T3 

mid-week 
• Community Meeting in Baker last night 
• Closures:  Portion of Park, some campgrounds closer to fire.  Cave 

and Hwy 50 still open. 
• Critical Resource Needs:  T3 high performance helo 
• Injuries:  None 
• No Resources available for release/reassignment 

3 
Fire:  Rough 
IC:  Shanahan 

1800 / 10% / 215 / $900000 
• First day without any slopovers 
• Hose lay in Rough Creek 
• North:  WFM/crews – indirect line 
• Area Closure in effect 
• Critical Resource Needs:  None 
• Resources available for release/reassignment:  None 
• Injuries:  None 
• Safety Concerns: Snags, rough terrain 

4 
Fire:  Overland 
IC:  Cain 

7695 / 80% / 312 / $450000 
• East and Southeast Flanks:  Continue to work. High country. 

Rehab dozer lines. 
• Safety Issues: Terrain and Heat Issues 
• Injuries:  One minor heat related – resolved 
• No Critical Resource Needs. Maintain Hotshots and T3 Helo for 

rugged terrain 
• Resources available for release/reassignment:  Local Unit 

transition plan for next few days. 



5 
Fire: Box Canyon 
IC: Platt 

2665 / 15% / 89 / 1.567M 
• Transitioned with new T3 team yesterday 
• No major fire growth 
• Closures:  Half of Campground, recreation opportunities 
• Safety:  Increase weekend traffic for fire fighter access points 
• Injuries:  None   
• Critical Resource Needs:  None 
• Resources to assign:  None 

6 
Fire:  Dry Creek 
IC:  McCoy 
No Report 
 

788 / 99% / 80 / 1.4M 
• Fully contained end of shift 

Date/Time of Next Call:   8/14 @ 0800 MT / 0900 PT  
 


